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Harlaw Academy Parent Council
Minutes
Thursday 21st April 2016


Present
Carol Eddie (Chair), David Innes (Head Teacher), Maureen Pelley (Vice Chair), Liz Robertson,  Lynne Gowans (Secretary), Catherine Barrett, (Head Girl), Keir Lynch (Head Boy), Catriona Allan, Murdo Maclean, Cesar Valencuela 

Apologies
Jane Kilvington, Angela Taylor, Wilma Watson, James Kiddie, Pam Larson, Ian Rodger, Jacqui Lang, Mary Michie, Cllr Alan Donnelly, Gordon Townson, Carol Bremner, Yvonne Allan, Sarah Pascarella.

2. Minutes of last Parent Council meeting on 11th February 2016
Carol Eddie invited any comments or corrections of the Minutes from the last Parent Council, no comments/issues were raised.

3. Chairmans Report
I would like to say a big thank-you to Keir and Catherine for all their input over the past year. We have all really enjoyed hearing from them and we really appreciate their attendance
I attended the PTA Murder Mystery Ceilidh. This was really fun and sociable evening. Thanks to the Ceilidh band, Miss Thomson and in particular Paul Duguid for his singing and calling!
I also attended the Spring Concert which showed off a lot of talent. The format was a bit different with more solo performances but worked very well.
Carol and I would like to thank the Fps for inviting us to their quiz and buffet. We both really enjoyed the evening.
Mr. Innes showed me round the repairs to the fire damaged areas and I am pleased to say that these areas are looking very good.


4. School Report

Head Teachers Report
Would like to acknowledge support of Bon-Accord Rotary Club regarding RYLA, they have agreed to sponsor a pupil for a week’s leadership award scheme in Speyside.  Ian Rodger and Mr. Innes interviewed four S4/5 pupils, thanks to Ian for his help.
Huge challenges ahead for school as 20% cut in provision expected in this year’s budget.  Much creativity required to keep school positive.
Transformational change at Harlaw Academy over the last three years, the school has come a long way with many positive changes including more discussions between pupils, staff and parents. There has been significant investment in the school building.  New qualifications brought in at S4-6 level and a new curriculum to enable a broader general education for all S1/2 pupils.  Teaching approaches and methodologies have changed, with restorative approached being used to promote positive behavior.  School website has been revised and now includes a weekly blog from the Head-teacher. 
Transformational changes at Harlaw Academy over the next three years, there are real challenges ahead as to how the school manages with reduced resources and meets the needs of all its pupils.  Parental engagement is vital, with links between school and home an important part of the future vision.  Plans for the way ahead are ambitious and these will be discussed at future Parent Council meetings to enable everyone to share their ideas, with meetings to take place every six months or so to evaluate and discuss what progress has been made.  Saving money by making the school a paperless environment could be one way forward.
Harlaw Academy are looking to help make the City Centre a more safer environment for children, the new city centre director was invited to school and is keen to speak with pupils to help with a city centre, child friendly master plan.  Engagement with school and city centre businesses is very important, Aberdeen City Council are keen to be involved with this.  Harlaw Academy could be the first school in Scotland to be a UNICEF approved child friendly school.

Head Girl / Boy report
Pupils all busy revising at moment.  This year’s prize giving to be a more traditional academic event, one pupil from each level of each subject will win a prize.  A teacher’s award for most dedicated pupil also to be given.  4, 5 & 6 year sports personality to be awarded by P.E. department along with Active Schools.  Arts award to be given as decided by Arts department.  Support for learning awards to be give along with wider achievement, Saltire and Leos awards.  Wider recognition awards to be discussed during assemblies, with shortlist available for awards afternoon.  Meeting to take place soon to decide on leaver’s video.  Harlaw has received many awards recently and it is hoped these can all be displayed at the prize giving for parents and carers to see.  All sixth year pupils will be invited to prize giving along with parents of nominated pupils.  Afternoon or evening awards presentation is still to be decided, parents need to be advised soon so that they can arrange to be there if event is to be held in afternoon.
Rock Challenge, final rehearsals and preparations under way for event taking place on Saturday 23rd April.
Prefects helped Miss Beaumont along with S1 and S2 pupils with school mapping project. Pupils visited the whole school including corridors under stage and other not usually seen parts of the school.  A safety visit was carried out before pupils embarked on their project.
Spring concert was a great success and a very emotional evening for the sixth year.  Was great to see the young choir perform so enthusiastically.
Interviews for new head boy and girl to take place over next few weeks, Mr. Innes and Miss Lawrence will be assisted by Catherine and Keir during this process, questions for candidates are currently being devised.
First aid training will continue after exams, 50% of cost for school defibrillator has now been raised.  The Blood donor team came to Harlaw a few weeks ago and 46 units of blood were donated by staff and sixth year pupils.
Former pupils annual dinner was attended, was a very good experience, lovely food, Asuka played cello at the event and received the F.P’s Outstanding Musician Award, well done.
Murdo MacLean suggested that a press release be forwarded to local paper to recognize this and other achievements.

5. Treasurer’s Report
Receipts and Payment Account for Year Ended 31st March 2016
Income								Expenditure
Balance as at 1st September	Cash	Nil
				Bank	£268.27
				Sub-total	£268.27
Budget from Aberdeen City Council	£873.00			Newsletter printing costs		Nil
								*Scottish Parents Councils
								Association fee			Nil
								Clerks fees			£180.00
								Aberdeen Council Training	Nil
								Harlaw Website Development	Nil
				Sub-total	£873.00		School Prize contribution	£600.00
								Miscellaneous			£100.00	   £880.00
								*Includes insurance
										Sub-total
						Balance as at end March 2016		Cash	Nil
											Bank	£261.27    £261.27
											Sub-total

Total						£1,141.27	Total					£1,141.27
							
Annual approval of accounts now to be signed off by Accountant.

6. PTA Report
Full report to be given at next meeting.

Outdoor Space Project – Ongoing, next meeting taking place 3rd May with council representative coming.  Pupils holding assemblies to review plans, plans will then be available online for parents to look at.

Summer Fair 11th June – Catriona Allan advised that letter was sent to Charles Michie in February re. donation to school fair, Carol to speak to Mary regarding this. (CE)


7. Parent Council Meetings
02/06/16, 01/09/16, 10/11/16, 09/02/17, 20/04/17, 01/06/17

8. Former Pupils Report
Mary has given her apologies. She would like to say thank you and farewell to Keir and Catherine and wish them both well for the future. They gave an excellent talk on their reminiscences on their time at Harlaw and this was very much appreciated and enjoyed by all the company.
9. A.O.B.
Jackie Lang asked when information regarding Activities Week was due to come out, Mr. Innes advised information was due out imminently.
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